St John’s Primary School Parent Council
Annual Report August 2017
First Parent Council meeting and AGM will be on

Monday 4 September at 7pm. Please come along!

The Parent Council is comprised of parents from P1-P7, four members of staff, and two co-opted members. Office bearers are the Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, Treasurer and Web Secretary. All parents are welcome to join the Parent Council, there is no nomination or voting process to become a member. 
The Parent Council held their Annual General Meeting on 12 September 2016 with four general meetings during the 2016/2017 school year on 14 November, 13 March and 12 June. Minutes of the meetings are available on the school website. 
The role of our Parent Council from our constitution is to:

· support the school in it’s work with parents

· encourage links between the school, parents, pupils and the wider community

· represent the views of all parents

Parent Council meetings
At each Parent Council Meeting, we receive a Headteacher’s update from Mrs Hope and have the opportunity to discuss any matters of concern raised by parents. We have a role in monitoring the performance of the school and supporting improved attainment. The Parent Council also discuss the Fundraising Programme of Events, website content, new fundraising suggestions and plan how school funds should be spent. 
All information relating to Parent Council activites is available at http://st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk/parent-council/. 
The Parent Council have a closed Facebook group which all parents are welcome to join, this can be a useful way of raising issues which you would like to have discussed at the meetings or making suggestions for events.  Find us at ‘St John’s Primary School – Hamilton – Parent Council/Forum’

Education Scotland Inspection

St John’s was subject to an Education Scotland inspection in May 2017. Of the four quality indicators, St John’s was graded “satifactory” for three and “good” for one. The results of the inspection are available online at: 
https://www.education.gov.scot/inspection-reports/south-lanarkshire/8521824 
The Parent Council will be working closely with the school to ensure that the recommendations and action plan deliver improvements. 

Pupil Equity Fund
St John’s has been allocated annual funding from the Pupil Equity Fund (PEF) of £79,200. The fund is distributed by Scottish Government to tackle the poverty related attainment gap. Funds are spent directly by the Headteacher and St John’s have a number of new programmes and staff to achieve improvement.  
Fundraising at St John’s

The Parent Council raised over £5,500 in 2016/2017 and contributed £6,500 to the School Fund. All money from the Parent Council is raised through our fundraising activities in the events programme and over £1,000 was also raised in vouchers from our Book Fayres for the school to buy books. Areas where funds were spent by the school this year included a set of ipads, sports equipment and uniforms, end of term activities and the Christmas parties and panto. Our fundraising has a real impact on the educational experience for the children at St John’s and suggestions for expenditure are always welcome. 
New website

The technical members of Parent Council have been working on a new design for the school website and we hope to have the new version live during the first term. 

MySchoolApp

Communication between the school, Parent Council and parents is an issue that’s regularly raised. To try and improve communication and distribution of information, the Parent Council has subscribed to MySchoolApp and hope to have this up and running in the first term of 2017/2018. The App is used by the school office to send out information about events (assemblies, school trips etc) and has a calendar function so that parents can save information against the appropriate date. Events can be created for all parents or for specific groups or classes. As ever, we’d welcome all feedback.  
Finally...
Thanks to former Treasurer Jennifer Robb for her valued contribution to the Parent Council over the years and to all the Parent Council members who have moved on from Primary 7 this year. Thank you to all parents for your help, donations and continued support. We look forward to welcoming new members of the Parent Council at our AGM in September.

Emma Smith

Chair of St John’s Primary School Parent Council

The Parent Council Events Programme and Accounts for 2016/2017 can be found on our Website, along with details of money spent by the School Fund last year. 
http://st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk/parent-council/
